Small Group Gatherings FAQ

SO WHAT’S THE DEAL? HOW DO WE MEET AT THE CHURCH?
Beginning April 6, small groups (under 25 people) may meet inside the church building. Outdoor small group
gatherings (under 25 people) or online gatherings are also available.

WHERE CAN WE GATHER?

Inside the building, several available meeting spaces have been pre-selected in order to maintain 6-foot social
distancing between households: Gym, Great Hall, 235, 237, Youth Suite, and the West Concourse. There are five
outdoor gathering locations available on the Penn Street campus: in front of sanctuary main entrance doors facing
Penn Street, the Memorial Garden, the Great Hall covered drive, the north porch in front of the Bride’s Room, and
the parking lot across from the Parlor door on Penn Street. You may also schedule outdoor events off campus,
such as at a local park or a church member’s yard.

HOW DO | SCHEDULE MY GROUP?
Please call the church office (817.335.1231) to schedule your event.

WILL CHILDCARE BE AVAILABLE?
No. Childcare is not currently available.

DO | HAVE TO WEAR A MASK?
FPC is committed to the safety of our faith community and our neighbors. Properly worn surgical or cloth face masks
are required for all church events and meetings.

CAN | BRING FOOD OR DRINK TO GATHERINGS? WHAT ABOUT MY MORNING CUP OF COFFEE?
Due to Covid-19 restrictions and mask-wearing requirements, there is no food or drink at any gatherings, on or off
campus. Individually packaged food for takeaway is available through the FPC kitchen.

WILL RESTROOMS BE AVAILABLE ON CAMPUS?
For an event scheduled at the Penn Street campus, restrooms will be available near your meeting space.

DOES EVERYONE IN MY GROUP HAVE TO REGISTER IN ADVANCE FOR THE MEETING?

Yes. The church office will set up a registration form and provide you with the link for your Committee or group
members to register and sign the Covenant of Care. Anyone without internet access may register by calling the
church office.



